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Oliver Hoban

From: Environmental Health
Sent: 03 September 2025 16:16
To: Development Control
Cc: Nick Hayhurst
Subject: PLANNING APP 425/2199/0F1 - FORMER HORN HILL SCHOOL, HORN HILL, 

MILLOM

Prior approval application to demolish former school 
 
Thank you for the above planning consultation.  
There are no objections to this application from Environmental Health.  
The Demolition Works Method Statement includes provision for limiting noise disturbance and 
dust suppression.  
 
For information, Council mapping shows a 300mm combined public sewer passing underneath the 
grounds of the former school (it runs from a manhole on the rear lane of no.s 1- 19 Horn Hill, 
passing under the school grounds, and continues under the cricket pitch).  
The contractor should ensure that any demolition debris does not affect the public sewer and may 
wish to liaise further with United Utilities on this.  
If possible, Environmental Health would request that demolition works are carried out during the 
working hours of 08.00 – 18.00 Monday to Friday and 08.00 – 13.00 Saturday, health and safety 
requirements permitting.  
 
 
 
Regards 
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